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Assignment 7: Transdisciplinary Graduate Education

What I found most interesting was the courses-as-seeds approach (CASA).  I’ve often felt it to be a big waste for students to just take a course, learn what they need for that course, and then be done with it.  Not that students are necessarily just studying what they need to pass the class: even when I found a course to be interesting, there wasn’t much of a way to continue learning about the subject in the context of interacting with others except by taking the next advanced class in that subject.  Here I think that new technology can shine by providing not just a common repository for storing information, but also by allowing current and former students as well as other interested parties to interact via forums or wikis and present new ideas, sources and findings in the course subject and how they relate to issues in the world at large.

I don’t find much to disagree with in the article, except to note that the article seems to have technology “on the brain”, as it were.  I’m not sure that technology is the main factor in fostering the development of transdisciplinary communities as opposed to intradisciplinary communities; technology can be useful in facilitating communication between members in both kinds of communities.  In my own experience, however, I’ve found a greater sense of community with a different discipline (linguistics, in my case) by taking graduate-level courses in that field of discipline and getting to know others who are more involved in that field.  I’d say that, for me, personal interaction with others with different experiences and perspectives on issues and problem solving is the key to fostering transdisciplinary community.
